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Snow again causes major clearmg

problem

The recent snowfall again caused
serious problems to the local
government departments respon-
sible for clearing it. Not for the
first time the main road of our
village, which is part of the bus
route was not cleared for days.
It is most distressing, particularly
in view of the fact that in the
days of Bingley Council there
was nothing but praise for the
speed and manner in which snow
was cleared.

However, we understand that an
industrial dispute was a contri-
butory factor, The matter has
already been raised at a road
safety meeting at which our
Society had two representatives
and we trust that the authorities
will ensure that Otley Road at
least as far as the bus terminus,
will be on the early clearing list
on future occasions.

FANCY DRESSING AT
THE ACORN.

Your editor had the pleasure of
assisting in the judging at a New
Year's Eve Fancy Dress parade
at the Acorn,

Jack and Hildred now hold the
event on a regular basis and
judging by the turnout they
expect every bit of extra space
afforded by the alterations
presently under way at the
Acorn to be filled on December
31,1979

The ‘Incredible Hulk® made off
with first prize and the originality
variety and ingenuity displayed
by over 30 entrants made
judging very difficult — but what
a night!!

Otley Road after the recent snow.
Photo taken by Terry Hartley.

GOLD MEDAL FROM
PRINCE PHILIP

Congratulations to David Foster
Beaver (Otley Road) who
received his Duke of Edinburgh
Award Scheme Gold Medal from
Prince Philip in December.

| David Foster Beaver

ELDWICK BABY SITTING
cLuB

Do you have difficulty finding
baby sitters? Perhaps Eldwick
Baby Sitting Club can help to
solve the problem. The club has
been in existence for 12 years
and caters for all occasions from
Evening Classes to Grand Balls
anything up to 2 a.m. The only
conditions for membership are
residence in or close to Eldwick,
a telephone and a willingness to
baby sit in return. If you are
interested please contact Mrs,
Pat May, Bingley 2024,

OBITUARY

We were all very shocked to hear
of the sudden death of Ronnie
Pack who passed away on 17th
December 1978. He was a well
known figure in the village, and
a great supporter of the Village
Society. His death will be a great
loss to us all.

Our condolences are extended
to his family.

- -
Cattle grid-irony
It is ironic to note that at the
Public Local Inquiry into the
County Councils proposals to
install cattle grids at the Hawks-
worth Road and Glovershaw
Road entrances to Baildon Moor
(what about all the other
entrances, including low walls and
broken fences?), the farmer who
at the time thoughtfully applied
for the grids to be installed will
have little interest in the
proceedings. We believe he has
ceased to graze sheep on the moor
since application was made and
according to our sources the
person now grazing sheep is
doing such a good job that the
minimal protection afforded by
grids is unnecessary.
To top this when you consider
that a by now outdated amount
of £6500 is to be found by us
ratepayers and a further £3250
by us Taxpayers, we wonder if it
will not be a rather stormy Inquiry.
at Baildon Town Hall at 10,30 am
on 23rd January.

MEMBERSHIP

Since the publication of the
December Newsletter our
membership has more than
doubles and now exceeds 150.
This is a very encouraging start.
There are approximately one
thousand households in the
village and our aim is to obtain

at least one member from each,
so we still have a long way to go.
Would all members please ensure
that they obtain one new member
during January and, in anticipat-
ion, many thanks for.this positive
support,

P.S. Non-members don’t have to
wait for this approach — just
write to me. — David White,

64 Southway.

A voice for Bingley?

You may remember that the
purpose of our initial village
meeting was to see if we wanted
to be part of Bingley Neighbour-
hood. Our eventual decision was
to form our own Village Society
which should be represented at
Neighbourhood Council meetings.
There is to be a Public Meeting
on Wednesday 24th January at
7.30 p.m. in Bingley Town Hall

to discuss the pros and cons of
forming the Neighbourhood
Council which has ultimate plans
for a Bingley Parish Council. Up
to 23rd January, visitors to
Bingley Public Library can see
an exhibition which explains the
Access, Constitution and Ward
Boundaries. So turn up whether
you are for or against and let
your views be heard.

SPRING FARM BUTCHERS

OTLEY ROAD, ELDWICK

FOR HOME FED BEEF, LAMB AND PORK
EXCELLENT FREEZER SERVICE




WITN INE T OrKsnire vwduer
Authority.

Please do not hesitate to contact
me if you have any need for
further complaint.

Yours faithfully,
for Chief Environmental Health
Officer.

are Keen enougn to give tnheir
time and energy to maintain
Eldwick’s identity as a village and
to extend its amenities.

~ Thank you for the interesting

news letter,

Yours sincerely,
Muriel Birch.

FOOD AND

HARRELLS

WINE STORE
*

WARREN LANE

Ihere was a very active platoon
of the L.D.V. in Eldwick, later
to become the Home Guard. My
father was a second Lieutenant,
and taught rifle drill and
shooting. | remember some very
exciting Home Guard concerts,
in which | took part.

My family were very lucky. All
the male members who went
into active service abroad,
returned at the end of the war. |
remember staying at my Grand-
mothers in Warren Lane - and
waking up in the morning to the
awful sound of her grief - after
having read the telegram
informing her that my Uncle
was reported missing. Later we
learnt that he was a prisoner of
war, and he returned home in
1945,

| had gone to stay for the night
at the house of an Aunt and

out craters the next day.
| don't think it was ever
established that bombs had
been deliberately dropped, or
whether the planes had just been
off-loading unused bombs, but,
they might have made a direct
hit! On Eldwick Home Guard
Ammunition Dump.

Cathy Weatherall.

IT'S NOT EASY BEING A
P.R.O.

You mav have noticed the many
Press reports that have mentioned
our Society and its activities. The
reason we are getting so much
publicity is due entirely to our
erstwhile PRO, Henry Mortimer,
to whom we all owe a debt of
gratitude.

Keep up the good work, Henry!









